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Press Release 

A Delegation from the Central Communications Committee of 

Hizb ut Tahrir in Wilayah of Tunisia visits the Ministry of 

Education Headquarters 

(Translated) 

Following the tragic events that occurred at the Mazouna Institute in Sidi Bouzid 

Province, a delegation from the Central Communications Committee of Hizb ut Tahrir 

in the Tunis Province visited the Ministry of Education headquarters on Thursday 

morning, 17/4/2025. The delegation requested an urgent meeting with the Minister of 

Education to clarify the party's position on the true causes of this tragedy and its 

stance on it. The delegation also delivered the statement issued by the Hizb's Media 

Office in Wilayah of Tunisia on this matter on 15/4/2025. 

The delegation, consisting of Ustadh Mohammed Al-Habib Al-Hajji and Ustadh 

Abdul Raouf Al-Amri, was informed that the meeting could not be held at this time, 

with an official promise to receive a subsequent call from the Ministry to arrange a 

new date. 

A written copy of the Press Release was delivered to the Ministry's Registry 

Office. 
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